MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 28, 2006, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss the EMS Director position, work on the new facility planning, and determine a date to work on the Township Land Use Plan draft.

The meeting convened at 10:09 a.m. followed by the pledge to the flag with board members Schultz, Leech and Spencer present.  Parker arrived at 10:15 a.m. and Martel was unable to attend.  Also present were Design Committee members Walworth, Mottern and Thiel.

The agenda was approved with an addition to Informational Items. There were no citizen comments. As Information Items, the supervisor gave an update of the road improvement program for 2007 and read Sharon Schultz’s letter of Dec. 26 resigning as EMS Deputy Director effective upon the hiring of a new Deputy.  The board then addressed the items for discussion and possible action.

EMS Director:  The terms of employment as outlined in Spencer’s memo of Dec. 27, 2006 to the board were discussed with payment of salary changed from biweekly to monthly.  A job performance review by the supervisor six months after hiring and periodic reviews thereafter was stipulated.  The board may request a review at any time.  Motion was made by Parker, seconded and passed 4-0 with one absent, to accept the recommendation of the supervisor as presented in his letter of Dec. 27, 2006 with the modifications as noted to hire Eileen Hedin to fill the position of EMS Director effective Jan. 1, 2007.

New facility planning: There was no further discussion of the site which was previously addressed.  There was lengthy discussion of the administrative and community areas floor plan resulting in some changes to the plan as presented.  The architect will be requested to present new drawings incorporating those changes.  The exterior was discussed and several changes were suggested.

Special meeting date to address the draft of the proposed Land Use Plan Update: The board agreed to meet on Thursday, January 11, 2007 at 7:00 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

